TOWN OF BARNSTABLE

NOTICE OF MEETINGS OF TOWN DEPARTMENTS AND ALL TOWN BOARDS
As Required by Chapter 28 of the Acts of 2009, amending MGL Chapter 30A

NAME OF PUBLIC BODY - COMMITTEE, BOARD OR COMMISSION:

MEETING AGENDA
COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

DATE OF MEETING: _ Monday, April 27, 2020
TIME.: :30 PM. —7:30 P.M

PLACE: In accordance with the Governor’s Order Assuring Continued Operation of Essential
Services in the Commonwealth, Closing Certain Workplaces, and Prohibiting Gathering of More than 10
People issued on March 24, 2020 and extended on March 31, 2020, the April 27, 2020 public meeting of the
Community Preservation Committee will be physically closed to the public to avoid group congregation.

Alternative public access to this meeting will be provided in the following manner:
1 The meeting will be televised via Channel 18 and may be accessed through the Channel 18 website
at https:/ /streaming85.townofbatnstable.us /CablecastPublicSite /watch/1?channel=1

2. Real-time public comment can be addressed to the Community Preservation Committee utilizing
the Zoom link or telephone numbet and access code for remote access below.
Link: https://zoom.us/j/97928810936
Telephone Number: 888-475-4499 Meeting ID: 97928810936

3. Applicants, their representatives, and individuals required or entitled to appear before the
Community Preservation Committee may appear remotely and are not permitted to be physically
present at the meeting, and may participate through the link or telephone number provided above.
Documentary exhibits and/or visual presentations should be submitted in advance of the meeting

to Ellen. Swiniarski@town.barnstable.ma.us so that they may be displayed for remote public access
viewing,

Please note that tonight’s meeting is recorded and broadcast on Channel 18 and, in accordance with MGL
Chapter 30A, s. 20, the Chair must inquire whether anyone is taping this meeting and to please make their
presence known

Call to Order:

Minutes: .
» Approval of the Draft Community Preservation Committee Regular Meeting Minutes from
February 24, 2020.

Letter of Intent:

o A Letter of Intent has been received from Barnstable Land Trust seeking Community
Preservation Open Space/Recreation funds in the amount of $250,000 for the purchase of a
conservation restriction on a 15.74 acre woodland parcel located at 830 Wakeby Road,
Marstons Mills, Map 013, Parcel 003. Additionaily, conservation of 21 acres in the Town of
Sandwich by the same owner is planned. The parcel connects across the road to 350+ acres
of conservation land. Total purchase price of the parcel is $500,000 with matching funds fo be
provided by a Mass Land Grant and private Barnstable Land Trust funding.




o A Letter of Intent has been received from CapeBuilt Companies seeking $300,000 Community
Preservation Community Housing funds in support of the creation of 2, two-bedroom deed-
restricted affordable rental apartments within the redevelopment/repurposing of an historically
significant building that formally was home to the Hyannis Board of Trade located at 255 Main
Street, Hyannis. Tofal project cost is $2,286,000.

o A Letter of Intent has been received from the Town Manager’s Office for Community
Preservation Open Space/Recreation funds proposed to be phased over five years totaling
$1,449,000 for the assumption of the remaining debt associated with the Hyannis Golf Club, a
126.31 acre site. Existing Article 97 protections for active recreation will remain in place and
would be expanded to include additional active recreation activities other than traditional golf
and affordable and workforce housing in the event that it is decided to change from the current
use as a golf course, and would require Community Preservation Committee approval.

Applications:

e An Application has been received from Tales of Cape Cod, Inc. requesting $132,000 in
Community Preservation Historic Preservation funds for permanent restoration of the support
structure of the 1% floor in oldest part of the Olde Colonial Courthouse located at 3046 Main
Street, Barnstable Village. The total estimated project cost is $182,500 with $50,000
committed from the Tales of Cape Cod, Inc. The application to the Massachusetts
Preservation Projects Funds for emergency funds in the amount of $60,000 was granted and if
applied to this project, it would reduce the historic preservation funding amount needed from
the Barnstable Community Preservation Fund to $72,000.

o Letter dated March 9, 2020 from Tales of Cape Cod and attached Memorandum dated
March 6, 2020 from Brown Lindquist Fenuccio & Raber Architect, Inc. outlining list of
priorities acknowledging all prior building reports for the Olde Colonial Court House as
requested.

o lLetter of Award, Tales of Cape Cod dated February 20, 2020, Mass Historical
Commission

¢ An Application has been received from Barnstable Land Trust seeking Community
Preservation Open Space/Recreation funds in the amount of $245,760 for the acquisition of a
15.96 acre parcel and conservation restriction located at 28 Falcon Road, West Barnstable,
Map 195, Parcel 038. The Application meets many Town planning and CPC goals, including
the preservation of ancient trails, and leverages MA Tax Credit funding to create an
advantageous cost-benefit value for the Town and Barnstable Land Trust. Total purchase
price is $345,760 with matching funds in the amount of $85,000 from a Mass Conservation
Partner Grant and $15,000 from private Barnstable Land Trust funding to be provided.
o Letter of Support dated April 17, 2020 from Mass Historic Commission for acquisition of
28 Falcon Road, West Barnstable.
o Letter of Support dated April 20, 2020 from Native Land Conservancy for acquisition of
28 Falcon Road, West Barnstable.

Modifications:
+ Modify 2014 recommendation Harju property, 71 Harju Road, Centerville from open space to
open space and passive recreation. Town Council Order 2014-060 appropriated $125,000 for
acquisition of 1.05 acres and grant of conservation restriction.

Public Comment:




Correspondence Received:

+ Community Preservation Fund Schedule of Unreserved Fund Balances by Program Area As of
February 26, 2020 prepared by Mark Miine, Director of Finance.

¢ Memorandum dated March 9, 2020 from the YMCA in response to questions posed at the
February 24, 2020 CPC meeting.

o Letter from Town Council Office dated April 17, 2020 regarding the appointment of Mr Stephen
Robichaud as Planning Board representative on the Community Preservation Committee.

o Letter from Town Council Office dated April 17, 2020 regarding the appointment of Ms. Farley
Lewis as an At-Large member of the Community Preservation Committee.

Project Updates:
Mid Point Apartments Community Housing project was unanimously approved for
appropriation at the April 2, 2020 Town Council Public Hearing.

e Cape Cod Horticulturai Society will return in late Spring 2020 with a Letter of Intent.

e Orenda draft CR/plan received approval of LAPC and Conservation Commission and is
scheduled for a Public Hearing at the Town Council on May 7, 2020.

¢ Letter of Intent from YMCA has been continued to the May 18, 2020 CPC agenda.

s Letter of Intent from St John Paul Il HS has been continued to the May 18, 2020 CPC agenda.

¢ At the request of the applicant, the Cape Playhouse Application has been postponed to a date
in the Fall of 2020.

e St. Mary's Episcopal Church- Historic Restriction has been approved by the State and ready
for endorsement/recording.

¢ A quote for the cost to prepare an historic building analysis report by a preservation architect
for the Barnstable Historical Society Headquarters building is anticipated for review by CPC.

o It was determined at the February 24, 2020 CPC meeting that the Whelden Memorial Library,
2401 Meetinghouse Way, West Barnstable requires an historic building analysis report
prepared by a preservation architect.

Member Discussion:
+ Historic project review process.
¢+ Handbook Updates.
« Tentative Annual CPC Meeting Date - June 15, 2020

Adjournment:

Next Regularly Scheduled CPC Meeting May 18, 2020

Please Note: The list of matters is those reasonably anticipated by the chair, which may be discussed at the meeting. Not all items
listed may be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law. It is possible
that if it so votes, the Committee may go into executive session. The Committee may also act on items in an order other than they
appear on this agenda. Public files are available for viewing during normal business hours at the Community Preservation office
located at 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA

For your information the section of the M.G.L. that pertains to postings of meetings is as follows: Except in an emergency, in addition
to any notice otherwise required by law, a public body shall post notice of every meeting at least 48 hours prior to such meeting,
excluding Saturdays, Sundays and legal holidays. In an emergency, a public body shalt post notice as soon as reasonably possible
prior to such meeting. Notice shall be printed in a legible, easily understandable format and shall contain: the date, time and place of
such meeting and a listing of topics that the chair reasonably anticipates will be discussed at the meeting. Meetings of a local public
body, notice shall be filed with the municipal clerk, and posted in a manner conspicuously visible to the public at all hours in or on the
municipal building in which the clerk’s office is located.



Town of Barnstable
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Monday, February 24, 2020
Regular Public Hearing DRAFT Minutes
367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA — James H. Crocker, Jr. Hearing Room

5:30 PM
Lindsey Counsell — Chair Present
Marilyn Fifield — Clerk Present
Terry Duenas Present
Tom Lee-Vice Chair Present
Katherine Garofoli Present
James Tenaglia Present
Deborah Converse Present
Britt Beedenbender, Town Council Liaison Present

Call to Order

With a quorum present, Chair Lindsey Counsell called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm
and read: “Please note that tonight’'s meeting is recorded and broadcast on Channel 18
and, in accordance with MGL Chapter 30A, s.20, | must inquire whether anyone is taping
this meeting and to please make their presence known.” No one present was recording
the meeting.

Minutes
The motion of Marilyn Fifield, seconded by Tom Lee, to approve the December 16, 2019,
meeting minutes as submitted passed unanimously.

The motion of James Tenaglia, seconded by Katherine Garofoli, to approve the January
27, 2020, meeting minutes as submitted also passed unanimously, with Lindsey
Counsell abstaining.

The motion of James Tenaglia, seconded by Tom Lee, to approve the Special CPC
meeting minutes of February 13, 2020, also passed unanimously, with Katherine
Garofoli abstaining.

Letters of Intent

Letter of Intent from YMCA Cape Cod requesting $50,000 in Community Preservation
Open Space/Recreation funds for creation of a playground, play areas, walkways,
benches and plantings associated with a new YMCA Early Education Center proposed to
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be located on North Street in the Hyannis Village Marketplace, Hyannis.

Mr. P.J. Richardson of the YMCA Cape Cod explained that the YMCA was awarded a
$1M Massachusetts Early Education and Care Capital Grant 2 years ago, with the
requirement that the YMCA raise $300,000 in matching funds. He said that $97,000
had been raised to date to supplement $24,625 in donated professional services from
local businesses. He described the plan to convert an existing space at Hyannis Village
Marketplace into 5 classrooms for infants, toddlers and preschoolers, with a playground
in front of the center that will also be accessible to Hyannis Village residents during non-
programs hours. He said the playground will be designed by Joyce Landscaping with
natural elements. CPC members requested that a detailed cost estimate for the project
be provided. Mr. Richardson stated that the facility will be leased for 15 years and will
remain an early education center for at least 15 years. The new Early Education Center
will enable an annual total of 65 infants, toddlers and preschoolers to have care that
exceeds MA licensing standards at a reasonable cost, with state and federal subsidies to
assure that no one is turned away for inability to pay. CPC members noted that an
opinion is needed from the Legal Departtment regarding investment and insurance
coverage for leased property and took the Letter of Intent under advisement.

Letter of Intent from the Whelden Memorial Library, 2401 Meetinghouse Way, West
Barnstable, requesting $90,000 to replace shingle siding; gutter and facia boards;
windows and sills; wooden decking and ADA ramp. Wiring and lighting within the
building were also identified as needing updating.

Ms. Kelly Depin, Director, and Mr. David Darling, Trustees Board President, explained
the Letter of Intent, noting that the building was constructed 100 years ago and adding
that the basement was recently repaired due to water issues. CPC members agreed
that a feasibility study should be pursued by a qualified preservation architect to identify
and prioritize needed repairs, with the report possibly funded through CPA. Chair
Counsell noted that the windows may need to be restored and not replaced in order to
qualify for CP funds. Also, CPC members felt that a long-term management plan for the
building would be needed. The Letter of Intent was taken under advisement while
Whelden Memorial Library seeks a qualified preservation architect

Letter of Intent from St. John Paul Il High School requesting $285.000 in Community
Preservation Open Space/Recreation funds for the rehabilitation of the softbali field area
located at 120 High School Road, Hyannis, as a part of the extensive campus
renovation. Total project cost is $380,000, with $95,000 to be provided for expenses that
CPA cannot fund.

Mr. Ed Pesce of Pesce Engineering and Mr. Kris Keavy, President of the St. John Paul |l
High School, narrated a PowerPoint presentation, explaining that the field is part of the
Town's campus of fields. Mr. Pesce identified the project goal to rehabilitate the existing
old softball field by making significant improvements to the outfield & infield, backstop &
fencing, provide new dugouts, and adding a portable fence to allow multi-use as a youth
soccer field. He said the field is intended for use by the Town of Barnstable, St John
Paul Il H.S. and others in the community per a Joint User Agreement with the Town. Mr.
Pesce said the funding request of $285,000 represents 75% of the total project cost of
$380,000, with 100% of maintenance costs to be the responsibility of St. John Paul Il
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HS. He added that the improvements will improve safety in using the facilities while
providing additional recreational & sports opportunities to the nearby complex of Town
fields. He also noted previous capital investments of $250K for McKeon Park lighting
and $300K for parking lot renovations (jointly used by St. John Paul il HS and Town of
Barnstable during events and games) made by St. John Paul il H.S.

James Tenaglia inquired about the user groups for this field, and Mr. Keavy said after a
survey it was mostly girls’ softball teams that are interested, with associated user fees
conforming to the Town template. He said that maintenance of the field will mirror the
Town standards in perpetuity: routine irrigation, fertilizing 3 times per year, routine
mowing. James Tenaglia noted that the Town's field study found that fields were being
overused, and he thought this could help alleviate overuse of existing fields. Deb
Converse mentioned that the Town requires use of only organic fertilizer, and Mr. Pesce
agreed that this could be a restriction. Terry Duenas noted that the size of the field limits
the user group to girls only. The Letter of intent was taken under advisement and
postponed until the April 27, 2020, CPC meeting when a User Agreement with the Town
will be in place.

Applications
Application from Mr. Jake Dewey requesting $400,000 in Community Housing funds for

the creation of 4 affordable residential rental apartment units ($100,000 each) within a
14-unit redevelopment project called “Mid-Point Apariments,” located at 560 West Main
Street, Hyannis, was approved by the Community Preservation Committee unanimously
at a special meeting held February 13, 2020. However, an additional vote of the
Community Preservation Committee was required to direct that funds are to be
expended from the Community Preservation Undesignated fund.

Motion was made by .JJames Tenaglia and seconded by Tom Lee to approve
the change in CP fund category from Community Housing to the
Undesignated fund in the amount of $400,000 for the creation of 4 affordable
residential rental apartment units in a redevelopment project called “Mid-
Point Apartments” located at 560 West Main Street, Hyannis. The motion
carried with a unanimous vote: 7 yes.

Application from Tales of Cape Cod, Inc. requesting $132,000 in Community
Preservation Historic Preservation funds for reinforcement of the support structure for
the 1% floor in the oldest part of the Olde Colonial Courthouse located at 3046 Main
Street, Barnstable Village. The total estimated project cost is $182,500, with $50,000
committed from Tales of Cape Cod, Inc. Additionally, an application was submitted to the
Massachusetts Preservation Projects Fund for emergency funds in the amount of
$60,000, that, if granted, would be applied to this project, reducing the amount needed
from the Barnstable Community Preservation Fund to $72,000.

Mr. Gene Guill of Tales of Cape Cod and Ms. Maria Raber of Brown, Lindquist, Fenuccio
& Raber Architects, Inc., had explained at the December 16, 2020, CPC meeting, that
Tales of Cape Cod had recently learned that the Olde Colonial Court House has urgent
structural problems. Mr. Guill said that discussions with engineers and architects led to
three options for consideration, including a temporary reinforcement. He outlined the
three approaches in a PowerPoint presentation: Option 1 - a permanent solution for the

367 Mainh Street, Hyannis, MA 02601 3
Phone: 508-862-474% Fax 508-862-4782



entire building @ $273,000; Option 2 - a temporary solution using cribbing and framing
for the assembly area only @ $55,875; Option 3 - a permanent solution for the assembly
area only @ $154,000; Option 3 Revised - $125,125 acknowledging awarding of the
$50,000 Mass. grant. CPC members discussed the details of the different options, and
Mr. Guill reported that Tales of Cape Cod preferred the revised option #3, of $125,125 to
reflect the State emergency grant and reduce the CPC request to $75,000. However, if
the original request could be funded, this would allow for the installation of trench drains
and repointing the fieldstone/brick foundation.

Ms. Raber said that she worked with Coastal Engineering and explained the work
involved with the different options and some of the extreme existing conditions, such as
a 2-ft.-high clearance in the dirt-floor crawl space area. She noted the wasted labor
and materials involved with a temporary solution, and, after discussion, CPC members
preferred the Revised Option 3 for a permanent solution to make the assembly area of
the building usable for scheduled programs in the upcoming season.

Mr. Guill continued to narrate the PowerPoint presentation detailing the historical
significance of the building and the five phases of restoration work identified in an
architectural study and structural analysis report, as well as the work that has been
performed thus far, indicating that the timeline for this stretches into the next decade.
CPC members expressed concern regarding the assessed value of the building,
required accessibility thresholds and existing electrical issues that may need addressing
and asked that the architect prepare a prioritized list of all work needed, acknowledging
all existing reports on the building, with detailed costs.

Correspondence
Chair Counsell noted receipt of the following correspondence:
+ Substantial Additional CPA Trust Fund Payment (State match increased to
$905,447) and called for a vote of the CPC members to set aside 10% of this
amount ($54,574) for each program area for FY20.

Motion was made by Terry Duenas and seconded by James Tenaglia
to set aside 10% for each CP program area ($54,574) for FY20, from
additional funds provided by the State match that has increased to
$905,447. Motion passed with a unanimous vote: 7 yes.

« Community Preservation Fund — Schedule of Unreserved Balances by Program
Area as of January 17, 2020, prepared by Mark Milne, Director of Finance.

¢ Memorandum dated February 20, 2020, from the Town Manager/Trust Chairman
of the Affordable Housing Growth & Development Trust Fund Board — Fiscal
Report to CPC.

Updates
Project updates were postponed due to time constraint.

Member Discussion: _
¢ The date of the Annual CPC Meeting was confirmed for March 16, 2020.
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Adjournment
The motion of Terry Duenas to adjourn was seconded by James Tenaglia, passed
unanimously, and the meeting was adjourned at 6:54 p.m.

Next Regularly Scheduled CPC Meeting — March 16, 2020

List of documents/exhibits used by the Committee at the meeting:

Exhibit 1 — Draft CPC Meeting Minutes from December 16, 2019, January 27, 2020, and
Special CPC meeting February 13, 2020. '

Exhibit 2 —~ Letter of Intent - YMCA Cape Cod & Plans, December 2, 2019..

Exhibit 3 — Letter of Intent — Whelden Memorial Library & BHC Determination.

Exhibit 4 — Letter of Intent — St. John Paul Il HS & Plans, February 18, 2020.

Exhibit 6 - Application — Tales of Cape Cod & supporting documents.

Exhibit 7 — Notice from Community Preservation Coalition “$20M in Surplus Funding for
CPA Confirmed by State Comptroller.

Exhibit 8 ~ CP Fund Schedule of Unreserved Fund Balances By Program Area & Active
Appropriations List as of January 27, 2020 prepared by Mark Milne, Director of Finance.
Exhibit 9 — CP Committee Fiscal Report — Affordable Housing/Growth & Development
Trust Fund Board dated February 20, 2020.

Respectfully submitted,
Ellen M. Swiniarski

Community Preservation Committee Assistant
and edited by CPC Clerk Marilyn Fifield

Please Note: The list of matters are those reasonably anticipated by the chair, which may be discussed at
the meeting. Not all items listed may be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for
discussion to the extent permitted by law. ltis possible that if it so votes, the Committee may go info
executive session. The Commitiee may also act on items in an order other than they appear on this
agenda.
* Public files are available for viewing during normal business hours at the Community
Preservation office located at 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA
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B TRUST

Letter of Interest to the Barnstable Cornmunity Preservation Committee:

Project Name: Wakeby Road

Owner: Barbara Laflam, Robert Baker Estate
Location: 830 Wakeby Road, Marstons Mills
Acres: 15.74

Map & Parcel: 013/003

Purchase Price: $500,000

Timeline: Closing in January, 2021

Barnstable Land Trust is working to purchase 15.74 acres at 830 Wakeby Road in Marstons Mills
as part of a project that includes conservation of an additional adjacent 21 acres in the Town of
Sandwich owned by the same owner.

BLT believes that the property is important because of its location across the road from the
Santuit Pond Preserve and abutting town conservation land to the north on the Sandwich side
of the line, adding to a major area of contiguous habitat.

It is environmentally significant because of the following:

e 15.74 acres of undisturbed woodland; :

e Connects across road to 350+ acres of conservation land and trails at Santuit Pond
Preserve

¢ Falls within a zone of contribution to a public water supply

» Contains BioMap2 Core Habitat and priority and estimated habitats as determined by
the Commonwealth of Massachusetts;

¢ Falls within a marine recharge area and contains two types of wetlands.

Historic Significance: The historic “Five Mile Line” runs through the property, dividing towns of
Sandwich and Barnstable and extending from Sandy Meck to Wakeby Road. The Three-Town
stone marker stands just north of the property, where Sandwich, Mashpee and Barnstable join.

Timeline for Preserving the Land:
» The proporty s under agreamant and closing Is sehaduled for carly 2021 to meet the
requirements of the MA Conservation Land Tax Credit Program)
e BLT will work with the Town to apply for a MA LAND grant, which would require matching funds

from the CPC. ‘

1540 Main Seveer, West Barnstable, MA 02668 Phone: (508) 771-2585 nfol@bir.on



CPC LOi: Draft Budget

830 Wakeby Road - Baker/Laflam

Project Cost Estimate
Land Purchase $ 500,000
Total Project Expense and Set Aside | $ 525,680
Revenue Source - o
Goals original projection
BLT Share $ 25,680
Mass Tax Credit to Seller -
Town CPA Funding - For the purchase of the CR $ 250,000
MA LAND Grant $ 250,000
Total Revenue | § 525,680

Applicant & Primary Contact:

Janet Milkman

Executive Director
Barnstable Land Trust

(508) 771-2585 x 101
janet@bit.org

1540 Main St.

West Barnstable, MA 02540

1540 Masn Street, West Barnstable, MA 02668

Phone: (508) 771-2585

infol@bit.org



Cape)

Lindsey B. Counsell

Barnstable Community Preservation Committee
367 Main Street

Hyannis, MA 02601

RE: 255 Main Street, Hyannis

Dear Chairman Counsell and Members of the Community Preservation Committee:

On behalf of The CapeBuilt Companies, T am writing to express our interest and intention to apply for
funding in support of the development of (2) two two-bedroom rental apartments at 255 Main Street. The
redevelopment of 255 Main is a project that advances multiple objectives of the Community Preservation
Act, including the creation of affordable housing and the preservation of a historic resource (originally
home to the Hyannis Board of Trade) at the prominent intersection of Main Street and Center Street.

The conversion of historic buildings imio housing is a development mode! that is far more costly than
typical “new construction.” Often, historic properties are far too deteriorated to save within any
reasonable budget that could be endorsed by lenders or supported by rents. The CapeBuilt Companies
purchased 255 Main Street (a historically mixed-use building with two residential units), with the goal of
preserving it, adding eight (8) additional apartments to support the Main Street revitalization, and
demonstrating the potential for historic redevelopment projects in meeting Cape Cod’s need for market-
rate workforce housing.

Construction at 255 Main Street began in 2019 and has proved to be even more challenging than
anticipated. The building was originally constructed with only three foundation walls. The Eastern side
of the basement was never fully excavated, and the East foundation “wall” consisted of only three courses
of brick. As a result, the eastern side of the building had sagged by close to 8 inches requiring a new
foundation built over several months from within, a steel “skeleton” was erected to support the building,
the entire third floor was removed and re-engineered while supporting the building from collapse,
hazardous materials including asbestos were remediated under negative-pressure conditions, and soil
gasses reflecting historic neighborhood contamination were remediated. In short, a construction budget
of $1,936,000 increased to $2,286,000 for the construction of eight (8) one-bedroom apartments and two
(2) two-bedroom apartments totaling 5,833 square feet, and the creation of 3,000 of “vanilla box” retain
space (meaning sheetrocked and ready for completion and buildout by retail tenants). These costs equate
to approximately $340 per square foot for the construction of the residential units alone and are evidence
of the significant additional costs of advancing the dual objectives of creating housing while preserving
historic buildings.

CapeBuilt is offering two (2) two-bedroom apartments, and is requesting total funding of $300,000 to
support the construction of these apartments, with the proposal that rents for these apartments be indexed
to Area Median Income. This project will have a significant positive imnpact in supporting ongoing
economic development in initiatives on Main Street, and is located within the Hyannis Growth Incentive
Zone (GIZ), the Federal Opportunity Zone and the MassDevelopment Transformative Development
Initiative area for East Main Street. The 2014 Barnstable Housing Needs Assessment identified the
creation of more market rate rental units as the greatest need for Hyannis. The redevelopment of 255
Main Street will directly address this need by making available a new form of housing options for young
professionals and others seeking a “Cape urban” lifestyle to take advantage of all that Main Street and
Hyannis have to offer. The apartments at 255 Main will also be the first residential properties on Cape
Cod offering 100% fiber-optic internet service in partnership with OpenCape. Funding of this project and
restriction of these two (2) apartment rents at Area Median Income will ensure that desirable and much-
needed housing options remain available to the working men, women and families of Barnstable.

255 Main Street ¢ Hyannis, MA 02601
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Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

(e D &»7

Robert L. Brennan, Jr.

rob@capebuilt.com
617-233-4897

255 Main (“Hyannis Board of Trade™) circa 1905

e TUTLEm

255 Main circa 2018

255 Main upon completion in 2020

255 Main Street « Hyannis, MA 02601



Project Title: Hyannis Goif Course Watershed and Future Use Protection Plan

Project Description: General purpose of this request comes from the fact that the Hyannis Golf Club
operation is experiencing difficulty fuffilling its financial obligation under which the property was originally
acquired. The bottom line is the decline in the number of golf rounds played annually is declining and the
provision for some use other than traditional golf should be planned for in the event the golf course is closed.

A request from the Town Manager has suggested that the remaining debt on the bonds for the Hyannis Golf
Course acquisition be assumed by the Community Preservation Committee (CPC). In exchange for the
assumption of the remaining debt it is proposed that the CPC would place further conditions on the use of the
126.31 acre site in exchange for this additional funding and that any future use other than traditional goif be
approved by the CPC.

The current use of the property as a regulation goif course will continue as is. Existing Article 97 protections
for active recreation will remain in place and wili be further be expanded to include additional active recreation
activities other than traditional goif and affordable and workforce housing in the event that it is decided to
change from the current use.

The day to day operation of the golf course is currently under the new environmentally sensitive land care
practices as adopted by the Town Manager and that program will continue as the standard for water supply
protection for the nearby drinking water well sites.

e As part of this new agreement a review of existing information on the site and its actual estimated
potential for future water supply production would be established. This report would then be used as a
baseline for future operational decisions on this property and as a guide for decisions going forward
should a new use be proposed.

e Protection of the site for water drinking quality protection as informed by the above report would
become a top priority for this property. All choices for the management of the property, redevelopment,
and. capital improvement will favor drinking water protection first and foremost.

e The intended future use of the property remains for active recreation purposes, compatible with drinking
water supply protection. Site operations may be run by the Town or others under Town supervision
subject to an appropriate use agreement.

o [f the existing golf course operations cease to exist the intended future use of the property will also
include exploring opportunities for increasing the town’s affordable and workforce housing inventory in
appropriate locations.

¢ The Community Preservation Committee will approve any change of use, improvements and/or
redevelopment of the site, particularly if the current use as a traditional goif course is being
discontinued. in the event that another use for the land might be proposed, the term active recreation
is demonstrated by the following types of uses:

o Golf related activities such as an expanded driving range or a pitch and putt course

Adventure courses, mountain bike tracks, cross country skiing

Paddleball, handball and basketball courts,

Bocci, shuffleboard and lawn bowling

Playgrounds, disc golf and community gardens

O © O O

This list is not intended to be final, other uses may be proposed. For additional guidance the CPC would be
consulted and resclution of any conflicts that arise shall be at the discretion of the CPC.

Project Amount: $1,449,000 FY21-$289,600 FY22-$289,080 FY23-$288,200 FY24-3$281,860 FY25-$290,160



Connecting People to the Cape’s
Unique History

March 9, 2020

Mr. Lindsey Counsell

Chairman, Barnstable Community Preservation Committee
Town Hall - 367 Main 5t.

Hyannis, MA 02601

Dear Lindsey:

Following-up on your request of March 2, 2020, I am attaching a memo from our architects (Brown, Lindquist,
Fenuccio and Raber). This memo incorporates the findings and recommendations in the Hisloric Structure
Report (January 2015) into out restoration program for the Olde Colonial Courthouse. In addition, it includes
information on the work that will be necessary to make the building handicapped accessible, and it reaffirms
our commitment to the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for the Treatment of Historic Properties.

As president of Tales of Cape Cod, I want to assure the Committee that our board recognizes the value of the
information contained in the Historic Structure Report, This information will serve as both a roadmap in
guiding our restoration program and a checklist to make sure significant issues are not overlooked.

In an earlier communication, dated March 2, 2020, we noted that our architects have confirmed that the repair
of the first floor framing in the oldest part of the building (Phase 2) is the next priority for the restoration of
the Olde Colonial Courthouse.

Once this work has been completed, the following phase in our restoration program (Phase 3) will include an
addition to the building, exterior accessibility improvements, electrical upgrades throughout the building,
and upgraded electrical and water service. Upon completion of this work, all building elements, with the
exception of those elements requested as a modified relief variance through MAAB, will be handicapped
accessible, The timing of this work will depend on the timed relief variance granted by the MAAB and Tales
of Cape Cod's ability to raise funds.

Finally, the timely availability of grant funding for the repair of the first floor framing is critical if we are to
complete this work in time to open the building for our 2020-programming season. We will need to start this
construction work within the next month if we are to meet this deadline. We kindly ask that you inform us of
the Committee’s schedule and when it will consider our application.

Sincerely,
Boatd of Directors -
Gene D, Guill, President Jude-Martin Blaine Aleina Permentier Laughton Jessica Sylver
Greg Mastersom, Vice President Gary Ellis John Littlefield Craig Tamash
Ann Canedy, Secretary Helen Miller Feher Elizabeth Magruder Nancy Thompson
Peter Coccaro, Treasurer Phineas Fiske Richard Oliver Lesley Wallace
Kathi Hausser Diane Ross Bronwen Howells Walsh

Oide Colonial Courthonse; 3046 Main Street; P.O. Box 41; Barnstable, MA 02630
e-mail: tales@talesofcapecod.org | website: talesofcapecod.org
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MEMORANDUM

Date: March 6, 2020
To. Gene Guill, President Tales of Cape Cod

| From: Maria Raber
Rick Fenuccio

Re: Prioritized list of items addressed in the Historic Structures Report dated
January 2015, and from subsequent discussions with the Tales of Cape
Cod Building Committee during the Interior Use Study Phase.

All new and existing building elements will strictly adhere to the Secretary of the
Interior's Standards for Rehabilitation of Historic Buildings. Rehabilitation is defined in
the Secretary of Interior Standards Guidelines as follows:
“Rehabilitation is defined as the act or process of making possible a
compatible use for a property through repair, alterations, and additions while
preserving those portions or features which convey its historical, cultural, or
architectural values.”
Beginning with the Phase 1 — Roof and Bell Tower Restoration Project, BLFR Architects
has followed the Secretary of Interior's Standards by preserving the existing exterior
historic elements, and restoring elements that had been modified or removed. BLFR
will continue to work with Massachusetts Historic Commission, and Tales of Cape Cod
in all future proposed phases to follow the Guidelines for Rehabilitation. 1t is important
to note that there is a Preservation Restriction on the Building and proposed changes to
the existing building are to be reviewed by Massachusetts Historic Commission.

The following list is based on issues and recommendations noted in the Historic
Structures Report dated January 2015, design and programmatic use discussions with
the Tales of Cape Cod Building Committee during completion of the Interior Use Study,
and Building and Access Board Code requirements that need to be addressed.

Phase 1 ~ Roof and Bell Tower Restoration and Related Work: Completed

« Replacement of failing asphalt shingles on the main roof and bell tower steeple
roof with red cedar roof shingles.

« Removal of non-original aluminum gutters at roof eaves, restoration of maodified
eave cornice moldings.

« Removal of aluminum sheet metal covering edges of corner boards, vertical
stiles at window and door frim. Patching of damaged wood trim beneath.

« New membrane roof at tower with flashing at supports, new copper drip edge at
roof edge.

203 WILLOW STREET SUITE A+ YARMOUTHPORT, MA 02675
508-362-8382
WWAWW.CAPEARCHITECTS.COM



Reconstruction of existing wood frame stair at South (hew accessible) entrance
to allow zero step entrance at landing.

Relocation/Replacement of Handicapped Accessible Wheelchair Lift.
Reconstruction of existing guardrail and gate at landing.

Construction of Screen Wall with associated landscape plantings at Wheelchair
Lift to diminish visual impact of lift on the Historic Building.

Re-grading and installation of new handicapped accessible walkway/accessible
path from proposed accessible parking space/drop-off area.

Add Alternate: Install new Fire Sprinkler System throughout building — not
required by code, however, preferred if funds are available.

Phase 4 — Proposed: _Interior Restoration including HVAC upgrades and Exterior

Envelope Restoration:

Repoint Interior (within crawlspace) and Exterior Fieldstone and Brick
Foundation.

Remove existing non-historic triple-track aluminum storm windows.
Restoration of existing historic windows (replace broken glazing, deteriorated
glazing putty, damaged or rotted wood elements).

New historically appropriate custom wood exterior storm windows.

Dutchman Repair of Existing Exterior Wood Trim.

Prepare Prime and Paint Existing Exterior Siding, Trim, Doots, and Windows on
the Historic Building.

Installation of Drainage Trenches at Building Perimeter.

Plaster Restoration of Existing Interior Walls — Repair of Cracked and/or
Damaged Plaster.

Removal of Stage Repair/Replacement of Existing Hardwood Floor Below.
Bench (Church Pew) modifications to improve comfort.

Painting throughout interior.

Replacement of existing ACT ceiling in meeting room with new GWB (aypsum
wall board) ceiling.

Remova! of existing cabinets in meeting room.

New coffee bar in meeting room.

Removal of existing folding door between Assembly Space and Meeting Room,
replace with new custom folding partition with egress passage door.

New HVAC System throughout to replace existing.

Add Alternate: Install new Fire Sprinkler System throughout building — not
required by code, however, preferred if funds are available and sprinkler system
was not installed in Phase 3.

Phase 5 — Proposed (Optional): Renovation of Existing Second Floor Apartment

to accommodate Tales of Cape Cod Office Space and Archive Storage:

Tales of Cape Cod will apply for a variance with MAAB for vertical access exemption to
the second floor space (to be designated as employee only/non-public space).

Renovation of existing residential bathroom and kitchen spaces as staff
bathroom and kitchenette.

New wood framed GWB partitions and wood doors.
203 WILLOW STREET SUITEA » YARMOUTHPORT, MA 02675
508-362-8382
WWW.CAPEARCHITECTS.COM



JState House; WBoston; Massachusetts 02733

Fttram Frarcis Saloin
Jecretary of the Commonwealih

February 20, 2020

Mr, Gene D. Guifl
President

Tales of Cape Cod, Inc.
Olde Colonial Courthouse
3046 Main St.

P.O.Box 41

Barnstable, MA 02360

Dear Mr. Guill,

Under 950 CMR Section 73.08 of the Massachusetts Preservation Projects"?und z::égt_ll_a:ti_(_)n‘s, T am pleased
to award the Olde Colonial Courthouse an emergency grant in the amount of $50,000 to address critical
flooring and foundation repairs, '

The Olde Colonial Courthouse was built ca. 1774, to serve as the second Bamnstable County

courthouse. Eventually in 1842, the building was converted into The Third Baptist Church, and in 1972,
Tales of Cape Cod acquired the building. MPPF Round 24 funding was received to address exterior repairs,
including roof replacement, tower repairs, exterior masonry and exterior carpentry. Critical floor and
foundation repairs are needed to address emergency repairs recently identified by Coastal Engineering
Company of Orleans, MA, while undertaking an inspection and survey of the building.

In order to expedite the emergency grant process, please have the appropriate person contact Brona
Simon, Executive Director of the Massachusetts Historical Commission at (617) 727-8470 to answer any
questions and to make arrangements to sign the required documents.

Very Truly Yours,

William F. Galvin . -
Secretary of the Commonwealth

Chairman of the Massachusetts
Historical Commission

Ce: Brona Simon, Executive Director of the MHC



BARNSTABLE

LAND TRUST April 17, 2020

Lindsey Counsell, Chairman
Community Preservation Committee
Town of Barnstable

367 Main Street

Hyannis, MA 02601

Re: 28 Falcon Road Acquisition Project
Map 195 Parcel 038

Dear Lindsey:
This application follows up on Mark Wirtanen's Letter of Intent dated December 2019.

On behalf of the Barnstable Land Trust (BLT), | am submitting the enclosed Community Preservation Act
application for funding of $245,760 for the purchase of the 15.96-acre property located on Falcon Road
in West Barnstable. This key parcel of land would expand the existing 142 acres of conservation land
owned by the Town and Barnstable Land Trust. The parcel includes a stretch of the Cape Cod Pathways
along its southern border, a link that is also an ancient trail used for thousands of years by indigenous

peoples.
As you can see from the application enclosed, this land acquisition would satisfy many Town planning
and CPC goals related to scenic and natural resource protection as well as passive recreation. The

project leverages MA tax credit funding to create an advantageous cost-benefit value for the Town and
BLT.

If you have any questions regarding this application, or request additional information, please contact or
me at 508-771-2585 x 101.

Sincerely,

o ‘M/ML
/

Janet Milkman
Executive Director

1540) Main Street West Bamnstable, MA 02668  E-mail; Phone: 508-771-2585



CPC APPLICATION

Submission Date: 04/21/20
Project Title: 28 Falcon Road Property Acquisition & Conservation Restriction

Project Map / Parcel Number: 195/038

Estimated Start Date: 02/29/2020

Estimated Completion Date: 12/31/20

Purpose (please select all that apply):

Community Housing Private

(Describe below #3)

Town Affiliation**
(** Applications must be approved by the Town Manager prior to submission)

Applicant Contact:
Name: Janet Milkman, Executive Director

Organization (if applicable): Barnstable Land Trust, Inc.

Address: 1540 Main Street, West Barnstable, MA 02668
Daytime Phone #: (508) 771-2585 x 11
E-mail address: janet@blt.org

Primary Contact (if different from applicant contact): same

Budget Summary:
Total budget for project: $345,760

CPA funding request: $245,760

Matching funds (committee/under consideration): MA Conservation Partnership Grant - $85,000
(apply 7.20) and BLT private fundraising - $15,000

Please address the following questions: {see attached narrative for questions 1-6; Assessors
‘Map together with other attached Maps)

1. Project summary (description and goals):



Barnstable Land Trust is working to protect a 15.96-acre parcel on Falcon Road in West
Barnstable. Protection of this buildable parcel would add to 142 acres of neighboring
conservation land owned by the Town and BLT. This lot provides vital link in the Cape Cod
Pathways trail system; this part of the trail is one of the only remaining unpaved sections of the
trail built by the original human inhabitants of Cape Cod, and used for thousands of years by the
Wampanoag Tribe and its predecessors.

2. How does this project help preserve Barnstable’s character? Property purchase will
preserve land adjacent to 142 acres of Town and BLT-owned conservation land, including
walking trails used currently and for centuries before by colonists and indigenous people.

3. Partnership(s) Description: Barnstable Land Trust has met with the Assistant Town Manager
and staff there is support for the protection of this parcel. Yet to be determined is whether the
Town or BLT will own the land and who will hold the conservation restriction. The Town
appears interested in owning the land. BLT is willing to own the land or hold the CR. The
Purchase and Sale agreement allows for BLT to assign it to the Town.

4. Provide a detailed project timeline: The project is dependent on timing of Town decision-
making at the CPC, and Council, and approval of a MA Conservation Partnership Grant, whose
decisions come in the fall. The intent is to close by the end of 2020.

5. How does this project meet the General Criteria and Category Specific Criteria for CPC
projects?

General Criteria

o Consistency with the Local Comprehensive Plan and other planning documents that have
received wide scrutiny and input and have been adopted by the town; Consistent with
Goal 1 of Open Space and Recreation Plan to protect and maintain a maximum amount of
open space to enhance environmental protection, recreational opportunities and
community character.

e Preservation of the essential character of the town; Property purchase will preserve land
adjacent to 142 acres of Town and BLT-owned conservation land, including walking
trails used currently and for centuries before by colonists and indigenous people;

o Save resources that would otherwise be threatened and/or serve a currently under-served
population; conservation would protect land threatened by development;

o Demonstrate practicality and feasibility, and demonstrate thal they can be implemented
expeditiously and within budget; based on decades of expertise and experience and
flexibility at BLT, the project will move forward with town or BLT ownership;

e Produce an advantageous cost/benefit value; MA Conservation Partnership Grant and
BLT fundraising through private foundations will provide up to $100,000 for the project,
making the property relatively inexpensive for purchase;

o Leverage additional public and/or private funds; applications that identify commitment
from other funding sources will receive a higher priority; see above, MA Conservation
Partnership Grant and private funding;

o Serves more than one CPA purpose: property provides conservation, passive recreation
and historic